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Division of Finance and Business Operations 

  
    
Procurement & Strategic Sourcing   
5700 Cass Avenue, suite 4200 
Detroit, Michigan   48202 
(313) 577-3734  
 

 
March 20, 2024 

 
Addendum #2 Clarifications To 

Request for Proposal 
For Education Building Commons Areas Refresh: Project 140-403292 

Dated March 11, 2024   
 
The Addendum must be acknowledged on your lump sum bid. 
 
Note:  The optional pre-bid meeting was held on March 18, 2024.    
 
Note:   To allow vendors sufficient time to review this addendum, the bid due date has been extended to Monday, 
March 25, 2024. 
 
Please find the following questions and clarifications regarding the above bid opportunity and RFP. 
 
Question 1:   The graphic lettering/pictures will need to be provided and installed as part of the painting scope. Do you have 
preferred vendors through WSU that can provide pricing for procurement of these graphics? If so, can you provide those 
options so we can inquire about pricing. 
 
Answer:   
 
Graphic lettering and photos need to be included in the painting scope. The following vendors have been used throughout the 
University:  
3-Ring Creative - Douglas Bidigaire email: douglas@3ringcreative.com phone: 586-214-4654  
Cal Sign Company - Cal Kemppainen email: calsign@tds.net phone: 231-675-7374 
 
Question 2: Are ceilings to be painted? 
 
Answer:  
Hallway ceilings are drop ceiling and do not need to be painted. Ceilings in the elevator lounges and parts of the study lounges 
shall be painted to match the existing color. 
 
Question 3: Are doors and door frames part of the scope? 
 
Answer: 
All existing painted doors and door frames shall be painted to match walls. This does not include wood doors. 
 
 
 
 
 
All questions concerning this project must be emailed to: Robert Kuhn, Procurement & Strategic Sourcing.  Email: 
Rfpteam3@wayne.edu. 
 
Bids are due by electronic submission on no later than 2:00 p.m., March 25, 2024. The link for bid submission will be 
posted with the bid details at http://go.wayne.edu/bids beginning March 11, 2024. 
 
Do not contact either FP&M or the Design Firm directly as this may result in disqualification of your proposal. 
 
Thank you for interest shown in working with Wayne State University. 
 
 
Robert Kuhn  
Senior Buyer 
 
 
CC: Ariel Suarez  (Project Manager), Attendee list. 


